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Welcome to the 2023-2024 School Year! 
 
We hope this message finds you well and that you have had a restful and enjoyable summer 
break. As we bid farewell to the warm summer days and welcome the crisp autumn air, it is 
with great excitement that we extend a warm welcome to all our students and families for the 
upcoming school year. 
 
The beginning of the school year is a time filled with promise and new beginnings. It is a time to 
reconnect with old friends and make new ones, to embark on new adventures, and to set 
thoughtful goals for the future. This September marks the start of a journey filled with learning, 
growth, and countless opportunities for each one of our students. We have thoroughly enjoyed 
welcoming new and returning Ballenas students this past week. 
 
Each month we will endeavour to give you a little glimpse into life at Ballenas via our 
newsletter. As always – our website is the best source for information (check out our daily 
announcements), and we are always more than happy to answer any questions you may have 
about anything and everything Ballenas. 
 
We are excited about the possibilities this school year holds for all of us – we look forward to 
working together as a school community; together we can achieve remarkable things. Here is to 
a great school year ahead! 
 
 
DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
SEPTEMBER 
 
14 PAC Meeting – Library 6:30 p.m.  
20  DPAC Meeting - Zoom (link on website calendar) 
25 Photo Day 
30 National Day for Truth and Reconciliation  
 
 
OCTOBER 
 
2 Statutory Holiday – School Not in Session 
9 Thanksgiving Day – School Not in Session 
11 Parent/Teacher Conferences 4:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. (online booking via website) 
12 Parent/Teacher Conferences 4:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. (online booking via website) 
17    Photo Retake Day 
18  DPAC Meeting - 6:30 p.m. Zoom (link on website calendar) 
19  S1 X2 Ends – Grade 8’s 
20 Provincial Pro D Day – Students Not in Attendance 
23            S1 X2 Starts – Grade 8’s  
  
 
FRIDAY SCHEDULE  
 
SEPT 
15 Day 2 
22 Day 1 
29 Day 2 
 
OCT 
6 Day 1 
13 Day 2 
27 Day 1 
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TRANSPORTATION INFORMATION 
All students who need to ride a school bus to get to school and back home during the course of 
the school year must apply annually for ridership using the district's online Bus Application Form 
(one application per student/address). 

FEES: 

        Eligible Riders $0.00 

        Courtesy Riders $125.00/year per student* 

*Families with an annual income of less than $50,000.00 can apply for a payment plan or to have 
bussing fees waved by completing the Financial Support Request Form and providing proof of 
income. 

Eligible Rider – home address is within the catchment area & outside of the walk limits for the 
school child attends. Addresses must be registered with the school. See district School Locator 
Tool   to identify your catchment school. 

Courtesy Rider – home address is within the catchment area and within the walk limit or outside 
the catchment area of the school child attends. 2nd home address must be registered with the 
school. 

WALK LIMITS   

As per Policy 704 walk limits are: 

o K - Gr. 7     3.2 KM with the exception of BES, EES and NBES which have a walk 
limit of 1.5 KM 

o Gr. 8 - 12    4.8 KM 

For more information and online application see  Transportation Information on our district 
website. 

 

PHOTO DAY – THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 25, 2023 
We’re excited to be working with Concept Photography for photo day! 
 Photos will be online within 72 hours of photo day 
 Online codes will be your student ID Number 
 All ordering will be online, and will be shipped directly to your home 

CEAP 
Do you have a student enrolled in a CEAP class? CEAP is open from 8:45 to 2:45 daily.  We are 
located at Winchelsea Learning Centre right behind BSS.  Please contact your CEAP teacher 
directly for their support hours. 
 
PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL (PAC) 
PAC meets the second Thursday of the month in the library at 6:30 p.m. Find out what’s going 
on for your students and have input into your school. The PAC also distributes the lottery grant 
to extra-curricular programs. Our first meeting is September 14th (to make up for last week).  
Please see attached poster from this year’s PAC.  
 
LAST YEAR’S REPORT CARDS 
Last year’s report cards will be available for pick up until the end of September. Please come by 
the office to pick yours up before September 30th! 
              
SIGN UP FOR THE NEWSLETTER 
The Ballenas Bulletin is published once a month. Visit the Ballenas Website to sign up to receive 
newsletter alerts.       
 
STUDENTS WITH HEALTH CONDITIONS      
School staff recognize that there are students with health conditions that may impact the 
student’s ability to function while at school. If your child has such a health condition, it is the 
parent/guardian’s responsibility to inform school staff so that we can support your child. 
 
IMPORTANT DOCUMENTS 
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Students have been given a lot of information during the first week of school, including several 
very important forms that need to be completed and signed by the legal parent/guardian. 
Please complete and return the following forms to the office as soon as possible: 

1. Student Information Verification Printout (Yellow Paper) 
2. Annual Update – Emergency Release and Health Information (Pink Paper) 

In addition, the following digital forms have been sent via School Messenger. Please check your 
email and follow the link to complete the forms: 

1. Student FOIPPA Consent 
2. Yearbook Letter                                     

CONNECT WITH YOUR CHILD’S TEACHERS 
You can directly contact teachers via e-mail under the “About our School” tab “Staff Directory” 
on our website. Connections will come home soon with all contact information and course 
overviews. Parent/Teacher Conferencing is October 11th & 12th, 2023. Booking for this will go 
live in early October and will be available             
 
VOLUNTEERING AT THE SCHOOL         
Do you plan on volunteering at BSS for sports, as a driver, for grad? All volunteers require a 
criminal record check which is free of charge. You only have to do this one time while your child 
is at Ballenas. Forms are available at the office or from your child’s teacher.  If you plan on 
driving other students for an event, you will also require a drivers abstract form . Come see us 
in the office or call us for more information. 
 
ATTENDANCE PROCEDURES 
If your student is absent for the day, please call the attendance line to let us know. You can also 
email at ballenas@sd69.bc.ca. If students need to leave for the day, or have an appointment, 
we do require a phone call to the office or attendance line, otherwise your student will be 
marked absent/unexcused. We do expect students to sign in/out of the office so in an 
emergency situation we can look at the clipboard and clarify if a student has left the building.   
 
Reminder to families regarding pickup arrangements. We ask that you make any alternative 
arrangements for pickups that are within the regular school day ahead of time where possible. 
This alleviates school staff having to find your child if they are in PE or not in class as regularly 
scheduled.  
 
NEWS FROM OUR THEATRE 
This year’s performance will be “Mama Mia”. Auditions and rehearsals are Tuesdays and 
Thursday’s after school. 
 
WEBSITE/INFORMATION  
As always, our school website remains the best source of information, and is updated regularly. 
Please check it often. If you have any further questions, please contact our school office at 250-
248-5721. https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Pages/default.aspx#/= 
 
SD69 COMMUNITY PAGE  
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/= 
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